
Shippensburg Fish and Game Association 
General Membership Meeting 

January 14, 2025 
 

Meeting called to order by President Bill Clough with the Pledge of Allegiance and roll call of officers. 
Minutes from the December 10th meeting were read and approved. 
 
Officer/Committee reports- 
Treasurers report -  General Fund                                 $30,929.55 
                               Fundraisers Fund                           $101,959.15 
The CD at Members 1st Credit Union is $156,618.83 
M-S-P to approve the treasurers report. 
 
Archery--has 25 teams for the winter archery league. Practices are Friday evenings from 6 to 9. 
They would like to hold a Grocery Shoot. Proposed dates February 1st and March 1st. Sign up will be at 
6 each evening. 
Trap—Weekly practices have started. 
Black Powder -no report          
Groundhog no report except they are low of targets. 
NRA no report. 
 
Application for life member were submitted by Mike Dubs, Kevin Miller and Dale Hollenbaugh 
M-S-P to the three life memberships. 
 
Old business—Election of officers-there are no changes so an election does not need to be held.  The 
new board members are Denise Clough, Bob McClure, Greg Heberling and George Croutz. 
M-S-P  to approve the four new board of directors 
 
Membership appreciation day is January 25th.  Andy Spotts will be responsible for the food. Table set 
up will be at 1PM on January 25th. 
 
Buy Sale and Swap tables will be set up on February 14th at 9PM after the archery practice. 
 
Building numbers and address sign at the entrance to the club is now on Andy Spotts list to do. 
 
Does the club have any hats, t-shirts or sweatshirts for sale.  What should be on the front of the shirts. It 
was decided to take orders at the February meeting for these and gauge the interest in these. 
 
New business-Darren         from Raised at the Full Draw discussed how the group helps getting youths 
interested in archery. They hold 3 camps in the US for 400 to 500 kids aged 12 to 17 from across the 
country.  It costs $250 per child for a 4 day 3 night camp. It costs from $12,000 to $14,000 per camp. 
Would the club be willing to sponsor 3 or 4 kids.  Take to the BOD. 
 
June drawing everything is up to date and ready to go. 
 
Andy is proposing the following Saturday dates dates for firearms training courses. February 8th and 
22nd, March 15th and 29th, April 19th, May 3rd and 17th, June 14th and July 26th.  He is also requesting the 
evening of February 27th for a Should I Shoot seminar. Other evening training seminars dates are yet to 



be finalized. Subjects to be covered legal use of force, fitting a gun to your hand, 101 if gun cleaning 
and how to prevent active shooters.   Sent to the BOD for approval. 
 
There will be an Izaak Walton Cabin Fever Gun Show in Greencastle, on January 18th. 
 
There was some discussion on raising the dues starting in 2026. Will go to the BOD for more 
discussion and maybe a decision. 
 
50/50 was $77. 
M-S-P to adjourn 
 
 


